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	 In May of 2016, I moved to South Bend to start 
the next chapter of my life. Excitedly, I expected to 
immediately join the Ladies of Notre Dame and Saint 
Mary’s College, but discovered that I would have to wait 
until the Opening Reception to get the full experience 
of meeting these amazing women and learning about 
all the new activities and programs. 
	 Each year since then, I eagerly anticipate the 
Opening Reception like a child awaiting the start of 
the new school year…to meet new friends, to greet 
old ones, and to see the line-up of great events our 
Programs Committee, Newcomers Group and many 
Interest Groups have planned for this year. 
	 Please join me on Thursday, September 19, from 
7-9pm, at Foley’s in O’Neill Hall (formerly the South 
Club on the south side of ND Stadium), where I hope 
you will become a new friend or renew your friendships 
and share your experiences. Our community can only 
become richer when you share your knowledge with 
us. Please also consider donating generously to our 
scholarship fund that helps recipients from Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College each year. Membership and 
scholarship donations may be made at the Opening 
Reception, online, or by mail.
	 We are also excited to feature guest speakers, Doug 
Marsh, Notre Dame’s VP for Facilities Design and 
Operations and University Architect, who will speak on 
Notre Dame’s architectural strategic plan and history, 
and Dr. Dana Strait, Saint Mary’s College’s VP for 
Strategy and Finance who will speak on the financial 
health and direction of the College.  

					     Best wishes,

Susie Farrington
President
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    May we extend a very warm welcome to all newcomers and visitors to the University of Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College. We hope joining The Ladies will help you to build a sense of community and 
serve as a source of support. Please join and then 
   • participate in any of our interest groups, 
	 • join an “Off the Beaten Path” adventure, 
                        • show up for a Let’s Eat Out! 
    • go with some members to “Dinner & a Movie”
	 • have fun at the Children’s Playgroup or 		               • generate a new group outing or   
                              fund raising idea of your own.     
     For those of us who have been members of LND/SMC, or wish to “re-join,” it is the season to renew 
your membership. The membership form for 2015-2016 as well as an envelope addressed to Member-
ship Co-Chair Pam Chipman is enclosed. Please fill out the membership form in its entirety (See p.   )  so 
we can update all your information for this year’s directory. The annual fees are $25.00. These monies go 
to support our programs and fund raising efforts. 
      If you are making a donation to the LND/SMC scholarship funds in addition to your dues, please 
write separate checks. The membership forms, dues check and donation check(s) should be mailed to 
Pam Chipman at 1208 Leeper Avenue, South Bend, IN 46617, by Saturday, October 10, 2015. It is im-
portant that the membership forms are received by the Saturday, October 10, 2015, deadline as it is the 
cut-off date for being included in this year’s membership year book. 
       You may also pay your dues and/or offer donations at the membership table at the Opening Recep-
tion on Monday, September 14, 2015. Please remind your friends to renew their memberships. It is never 
too late to join or “re-join” the LND/SMC! 
         Life Members, this is a reminder that you have the opportunity to make a donation to LND/SMC 
to help defray the cost of newsletter mailings and membership yearbooks. Any donations are greatly 
appreciated. 
        Finally, please join us at the opening reception on Monday, September 14, 2015, at 7:00 pm at Club Nai-
moli, Purcell Pavilion.  Use the south entrance of the Purcell Pavilion.  Someone will be there to direct you 
to Club Naimoli.  It is always so exciting to see friends and welcome new members to our community. 
We look forward to meeting you.

Pam Chipman 288-0995 & Kate Murphy 272-8905
Membership Co-chairs

THE LADIES OF NOTRE DAME & SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE
2019-2020 PROGRAM

September 10, 2019	 Let’s Eat Out - Dinner at Hensell’s Oaken Bucket (Outside weather permitting)
Tuesday		  1212 South Ironwood, South Bend (Outdoor Tiki Terrace only accessible by stairs.)
6:00 pm			  Spouses and guests are welcome.  RSVP by Sept. 6 to Betty Gallagher 
			   <gallagherbj@yahoo.com>, 312-961-1137.   See page 3.

September 19, 2019	 Opening Reception for LND/SMC. Invite a friend! Foley’s (formerly the South Club)
Thursday		  in O’Neill Hall adjacent to Notre Dame Stadium (Frank Leahy Entrance)
7:00 pm			  Free and open to all members of the Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Community 	
			   Please join us for refreshments and good company as we begin a new year of 		
			   friendship and activities.  Learn about our events and sign up for interest groups.	
			   Chair: Denise Brenner,  616-540-3330 <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>

October 2, 2019	 Newcomers & Visitors - Getting to Know You - Cocktails & Appetizers - Please join us
Wednesday	 for a casual ladies social evening of appetizers and cocktails at the home of Heather
6:00 pm	 Hakanen: 51801 Waterford Green Drive, Granger, 46530.  RSVP: Heather 		
	 <hshakanen@gmail.com>.  Chairs: Heather Hakanen and Catherine Kossler. See p. 3.

October 11, 2019	 Outdoor Adventures -  Love Creek Nature Center Outing - Berrien Creek, Michigan 
Friday			  Carpool departs from Little Flower Catholic Church upper parking lot. $3/car.
9:15 am		RS  VP to Chair:  Nancy McAdams 574-273-2555 or <nocmc@comcast.net>. See p. 3.

October 17, 2019	 Wine Tasting - Citywide Liquors newest store - 504 E. LaSalle Avenue, South Bend
Thursday	 	Come and learn about different wines and food pairings.  The tasting will consist of 
6:30 pm		 a selection of 5 wines, and tasting notes will be presented.  Tasting will last approx-	
	 imately 1-1/2 hours, or more if there is plenty of conversation!  Appetizers will be 	
	 provided by the Creative Cooking group.  Couples are encouraged to come.  Cost 	
	 is $10 per person.  Space is limited.  RSVP before October 10 to Denise Brenner 
	 <denisecbrenner@gmail.com> or 616-540-3330.  See page 3.	

October 23, 2019	 Volunteer Opportunity - A Rosie Place - Write thank yous to benefactors of this li-
Wednesday	 censed specialty hospital dedicated to serving children who are medically fragile and 
1:00 pm	 providing much needed respite for families. Chairs: Kim Reynolds, 203-273-8330, <rkrpc5@	
	 gmail.com> and Michelle Wheeler, 208-301-4198,  <Michelle.Wheeler.39@nd.edu>.  See p. 7.
		
November 14, 2019	 Newcomers & Visitors - Dinner and a Book Recommendation at Aladdin’s Eatery.
Thursday		 317 W. University Drive, Mishawaka, 46545.  Bring a book or print the cover of a
6:00 pm	 book you have enjoyed reading, past or present. Enjoy conversation and delicious 	
	 Mediterranean-American cuisine full of favorite dishes!  RSVP to Heather Hakanen 	
	 <hshakanen@gmail.com>.  Chairs: Heather Hakanen and Catherine Kossler. See p. 3.
			 
December 8, 2019	 Holiday Tea and Recognition of Life Members - Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall,
Sunday		  Saint Mary’s College.
2:00-4:00 pm	
			   		
December 14, 2019	 Newcomers & Visitors - Mingle and Jingle Christmas Party
Saturday		 1020 N. St. Peter Street, South Bend.  Cell #: 614-596-0802.  Let’s ring in the Christ- 
6:30 pm			  mas season with festive yuletide foods and beverages at the home of Catherine Koss-	
			   ler.  Spouses/partners welcome.  Please bring a tasty food item of your choice to this 	
			   holiday gathering.  RSVP to: Catherine Kossler <kosslerfam@gmail.com>.
			   Chairs: Heather Hakanen and Catherine Kossler.
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Outdoor Adventures

Love Creek Nature 
Center Outing

What: Nature walk (2-3 miles) to see the changing colors 
of autumn and experience the peace of the forest. Our 
ranger-led walk is scheduled for 10:00 am.

When: Friday, October 11, 2019. 
Meet at Little Flower Catholic Church upper parking lot at 
9:15 am. We will carpool. Entry fee is $3 per car.

Where: Love Creek Nature Center, Berrien Center, MI.
	    (About a 25 min. drive from campus)

Bring: Dress according to the weather.  Bring water to car-
ry with you on the walk.  Bring lunch to eat at the Nature 
Center after the hike.

RSVP:  Nancy McAdams, 574-273-2555 or nocmc@comcast.net

Newcomers & Visitors

Dinner & a Book Recommendation

Bring a book or print the cover of a book you have 
enjoyed reading, past or present. We will set the 
books up on the middle of the dinner table and al-
low the conversation to naturally flow as we enjoy 
delicious Mediterranean-American cuisine full of 
favorite dishes!

Thursday, November 14, 2019
6:00 pm

317 W. University Drive, Mishawaka

RSVP to Heather Hakanen 
<hshakanen@gmail.com>

Discover 5 different wines and food pairings.  

Enjoy appetizers provided by
 the Creative Cooking group.

$10/person   Couples encouraged to come.

Thursday, October 17, 2019
6:30 pm

504 E. LaSalle Avenue, South Bend

RSVP before October 10 to Denise Brenner
<denisecbrenner@gmail.com> 616-540-3330

Wine 
Tasting

Let’s Eat Out 

HENSELL’S OAKEN BUCKET

Join us for a casual outdoor dinner 
at Hensell’s Oaken Bucket overlooking the 

St. Joseph River on the private Tiki Terrace. 

RSVP by September 6
Betty Gallagher

<gallagherbj@yahoo.com>
312-961-1137

Spouses and guests 
are welcome!

Tuesday, September 10, 2019
6:00 pm

1212 S. Ironwood Drive

South Bend, IN  46615

Terrace accessible only by stairs.  
Event will move inside in the event of 
inclement weather.

Newcomers & Visitors

Getting to Know You
Cocktails & Appetizers

Home of Heather Hakanen
51801 Waterford Green Drive
Granger, IN 46530    Cell: 574-400-9757
Wednesday, October 2, 2019
6:00 pm

Please join us for a ladies social evening of appe-
tizers and cocktails.  This casual gathering at the 
home of Heather Hakanen allows us to make some 
new friends and share some “moving stories.”

RSVP to Heather <hshakanen@gmail.com>



From the Program Chairs…

Read on for details of our fall program events!

September 10, 2019, Tuesday, 6 pm - Let’s Eat Out 
-  Dinner at Hensell’s Oaken Bucket (Outside 
weather permitting), 1212 South Ironwood, South 
Bend.(Outdoor Tiki Terrace only accessible by 
stairs.)  Spouses and guests are welcome.  RSVP 
by September 6 to Betty Gallagher at gallagher-
bj@yahoo.com or 312-961-1137

October 17, 2019, Thursday, 6:30 pm - Wine Tast-
ing.  Come and learn about different wines and 
food pairings at Citywide Liquors newest store at 
504 E. LaSalle Avenue in South Bend.  The tasting 
will consist of a selection of 5 wines and tasting 
notes will be presented. Tasting will last approx-
imately 1-1/2 hours, or more if there is plenty of 
conversation!  Appetizers will be provided by the 
Creative Cooking group. Couples are encouraged 
to come.  Cost is $10 per person.  Space is limit-
ed.  RSVP before Thursday, October 10 to Denise 
Brenner, denisebrenner@gmail.com, or 616-540-
3330. 

December 8, 2019, Sunday, 2-4 pm - Holiday Tea 
and Recognition of Life Members.  Stapleton 
Lounge, Le Mans Hall, Saint Mary’s College.

Spring activities - Infomation for the following 
activities will be shared in future newsletters, 
via MailChimp, and on the LND/SMC Facebook 
page and website.  Watch for more details.

•	 Tour of Walsh Family Hall, the new home 
for the School of Architecture at Notre 
Dame.

•	 Scholarship Luncheon in February/March

•	 Annual Business Meeting in April/May

•	 Memorial Mass in April/May.

•	 Additional ‘Let’s Eat Out’ opportunities, 
including a Cabin Fever lunch in late Jan-
uary/early February.

Program Co-Chairs
 Betty Gallagher <gallagherbj@yahoo.com>

Sarah McDonald <sarahmcdonald316@gmail.com>  
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 Online Membership/E-Newsletters
	 All members may fill out their membership forms 
and pay dues online via PayPal.  The most current 
form as well as a link to pay dues lives on the website, 
<lndsmc.org>.	
	 Alternatively, paper forms will still be accepted as 
found on page 11 of this newsletter.  Dues and dona-
tions may be made by check and mailed following in-
structions on the Membership Form.
	 Note: Due to costs of printing and mailing, mem-
bers opting to receive the newsletter electronically 
during the previous academic year will no longer re-
ceive a paper copy of the first newsletter of the next 
year.  Also, to ensure quick delivery, all members will 
receive an email with a link to the newsletter where it, 
as well as past issues, can be read on our website.

	 Membership Co-Chairs: Crickett Gibbons
crickettgibbons@gmail.com, 919-306-1244

Jennifer Velasco
jdv12@hotmail.com, 574-247-0601

 Thank You and Welcome

	 I want to thank the many members of the Ladies 
of ND/SMC who came to our aid.  My husband, 
Walter, had a mild stroke on May 31st.  While Wal-
ter was still unable to drive and in recovery, I took 
a fall on June 26th.  The result was a hip fracture 
that needed immediate surgery.  A frantic call from 
the emergency room to member Gloria Kim for help 
elicited an immediate response of “yes.”  As soon 
as our plight was known, Walter was overwhelmed 
with food and calls of, How can we help?  I appreci-
ate the many “get well” cards and visits during the 
five weeks at Holy Cross Rehabilitation and also at 
home.  Special thanks to Denise Brenner who set up 
the “Take Them a Meal” site and to the Ladies who 
signed up to bring us meals three times a week for 
two months.  I can’t tell you all how helpful this has 
been.
	 The fall conference of Notre Dame’s de Nicola 
Center for Ethics and Culture is on the theme of 
friendship.  Instead of issuing a call for papers, they 
should have looked no further than the Ladies of 
ND/SMC.  The Ladies know first hand the ancient 
understanding of friendship as “the crown of life 
and the school of virtue.”  They practice it with 
abundance.  To our new members, I want to wel-
come you to this incredible group of women.  They 
have been offering the hand of friendship since 
1934.  Yes, for 85 years.  Now, with great joy, they 
offer it to you.

Elaine Nicgorski
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From the Interest Group Coordinator...
	 Interest Groups are a great way to meet people 
and become friends with wonderful women! You 
can sign up and participate in various activities 
within our organization. Each Interest Group has 
a contact person who coordinates the activities 
and communications.
	 We invite you to sign up for several Interest 
Groups at our Opening Reception, or email the 
coordinators. If you have an idea for a new in-
terest group, please contact Mary Fran Kitz (see 
below). Join in the fun and learn something new!
	 Consider joining some of our Interest Groups 
and expand your horizons!
	 Afternoon Book Club
	 Children’s Playgroup
	 Creative Cooking Group
	 Duplicate Bridge
	 Morning Literature Group
	 Outdoor Adventures Group
	 Rosary Group
	 Newcomers/Visitors Group
	 Movie Viewing Group
	 Hope to see you at the Opening Reception on 
September 19th!
		  Mary Fran Kitz, Interest Group Coordinator
			   630-750-8849   <mfkitz3@gmail.com>

Interest Groups

Movie Viewing Group 

	 The Movie Viewing Interest 
Group provides a forum for 
members and their guests to join 
others who want to attend mov-
ies together and discuss them 
afterwards.   In the past, we have taken a field 
trip to The History Museum, South Bend for a 
guided tour of its costume exhibit and gathered 
to discuss movies such as Hesburgh and other 
possible Oscar contenders. 
	 Those interested should contact: 

Chair: Wendy Duffey
617-359-4443, <wendyduffey@alumni.nd.edu>

LNDSMC 
DUPLICATE BRIDGE 

KEEP YOUR MIND SHARP! 

Learn to play a fun card game that will keep your 
memory active, and help you make new friends! We will 
teach you playing and bidding strategies and techniques 

along with ways to remember cards played, and what the 
opponents may be holding in their hands.  

Most Tuesdays—complimentary Dinner at 6pm,  

Bridge at 6:45 

Location: Susie Farrington’s 1032 N. St. Peter St, SB 

No Bridge on these dates: 10/8, 10/15, 10/29, 11/12, 11/26, 
12/10, 12/24, 1/14, 2/4, 2/11, 2/18, Last 6/23. 

ALL BRIDGE PLAYERS WELCOME  

(especially party bridge, Chicago scoring players welcome!) 

Chair: Susie Farrington
203-554-3030, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>

 The Rosary Group welcomes you

 10:00 am - First Friday Each Month

 Chapel of St. Catherine 
 Fischer O’Hara-Grace Graduate Residences

 Community Center 
 at Wilson Drive and Bulla Road
 on the campus of Notre Dame

 Children are welcome
 Convenient parking near the entrance

 Chair: Ravini Fernando, 574-855-2199
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

For further information or directions contact:

Photo by Adam Lamm

Upcoming Dates

Friday, October 4, 2019
Friday, November 1, 2019
Friday, December 6, 2019

	 Membership as of August 28, 2019

		  93	 Renewing Members

		  19 	 New Members

           	+   127	 Life Members

		  239	 Total Members



Afternoon Book Club

     The Afternoon Book Club meets the first Thurs-
day of each month at The Roger B. Francis Library, 
52655 N. Ironwood Road, South Bend, IN 46635.    
The starting time is 1:30 pm. (With the exception of 
November 7, 2019.  We will be having a lunch out 
book club meeting.)  This club reads books from 
eclectic styles,  ranging from classics to contempo-
rary, historical fiction to murder mysteries, with 
a few non-fiction thrown in occasionally.  Books 
are recommended by members and then voted 
on by the entire group.  We will be selecting the 
books for the coming year at our next meeting on 
Thursday, October 3, 1:30 pm.   Please bring your 
book suggestions.  We ask that you’ve read the 
book or at least personally know someone who 
has.  At that meeting, we will discuss the book 
Where the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens.  Please 
contact the co-chairs for more information about 
joining this group.  All are welcome!  Come read 
with us!

Co-Chairs:
Val Bartels

271-3637 <valreads@comcast.net>
Mary Montenaro

503-351-8270 <mamanaro@gmail.com>

Interest Groups
Morning Literature
       The Morning Literature group meets on the 
third Monday of the month from October through 
May.  It chooses its books from among current fic-
tion with occasional choices from non-fiction and 
biography.  It meets in September to choose its se-
lections for the first semester.  Most of the time 
it meets in members’ homes, starting at 9:30 am.   
Sheila Marshall has ably run this group for many 
years and continues to do so this year.  Contact 
her as chair for any information concerning this 
group as well as obtaining directions to members‘ 
homes.

Planning Meeting
(to choose 2019-2020 titles)

Monday, September 16, 2019
         

Chair: Sheila Marshall,  291-2364
                             <shmarshall@att.net>
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Creative Cooking
	 Welcome to a new year of Creative Cooking! We 
gather in members’ homes each month to enjoy a 
meal prepared by the cooking team based on that 
month’s theme. It’s a wonderful opportunity to 
experience different tasting treats every meeting. 
Creative Cooking members are expected to be on 
two cooking teams or host one of the meals. The 
annual dues of $35 covers the food expenses. This 
year’s schedule includes a couples’ dinner which 
continues to be a popular event.
	 Come and join this fun, welcoming group who 
likes to eat and socialize. Our schedule and 
themes are shown below.

Tuesday, October 8    Oktoberfest
Tuesday, November 12  This is Sunday Dinner, 
Lisa Caponigri’s cookbook
Tuesday, December 10  Trendy Dishes
Tuesday, January 14  Middle Eastern
Tuesday, February 11  Presidential State Dinners
Saturday, March 21  Fancy Versions of Childhood 
Favorites (Couples’ Dinner)
Saturday, April 25  Piece of the Pie and More—
Brunch
Tuesday, May 12 Planning Meeting for 2020-2021

	 We hope that we’ve tempted you with these 
themes. All cooking skills are invited to join. No 
gourmet experience necessary! For further infor-
mation, please contact Denise Brenner or Betsy 
McCorry.
			   Co-Chairs: Denise Brenner

denisecbrenner@gmail.com, 616-540-3330
			   Betsy McCorry

betsy.mccorry@gmail.com, 574-259-4209

Off the Beaten Path

     In the past, Off the Beaten Path trips have tak-
en LND/SMC members to Michigan art exhibits, 
an Indiana glass factory, Chicago food tours, and 
more!  If you can chair this group or have a trip 
idea, contact our Interest Group Coordinator:

Mary Fran Kitz, Interest Group Coordinator
 630-750-8849, <mkitz62@aol.com>
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Volunteer Opportunities

	 Please join us to volunteer at A Rosie Place on 
Wednesday, October 23 at 1:00 to help write thank you 
notes to their benefactors. (Carpooling will be avail-
able.) A Rosie Place is a licensed specialty hospital 
dedicated to serving children who are medically fragile 

while providing much needed 
respite for families. A Rosie 
Place is primarily funded by 

private donations and appreciates our support in thank-
ing donors!
	 A Rosie Place also welcomes our support with 
their Christmas Party on Saturday, December 14 from 
10:00am-2:00pm. They will need ten volunteers from 
The Ladies of Notre Dame and St. Mary’s to assist at 
the party. 
	 A Rosie Place also needs 50 gift donations for their 
children with special health care needs. Gift sugges-
tions include preschool toys especially toys with sounds 
and lights, stuffed animals, picture books, movies for 
young children, etc. All gifts should be for ages 12 
and under. Many of the children have limited mobility. 
Please do not wrap presents. Gifts can be dropped off 
at Kim Reynold’s home at 1231 Napoleon Street, Unit 
95, South Bend, IN 46617 by Wednesday, December 
4. Please let us know if you are able to help since we 
want to provide a wonderful Christmas party for these 
children and their families!
	 We also hope you can join us to volunteer for a group 

visit to Holy Cross House on No-
vember 6 from 2:30 -3:30pm. Holy 
Cross House is a retirement home 
for Congregation of the Holy 
Cross priests and brothers. Ap-
proximately 50 men live there. 
Some have medical limitations 

and are socially isolated. We need 10 volunteers to at-
tend an ice cream sundae social to sit and talk to resi-
dents on November 6.
	 We will also be meeting to write holiday cards to 
priests and brothers, many who do not have family on 
Thursday, October 17 at Kim Reynold’s home. Please 
come volunteer and have wine and dessert from 7:00-
9:00pm.
	 Holy Cross House is also looking for volunteers to 
commit 4 hours per month to visit and read to resi-
dents. A backround check is required.
	 We hope that you had a great summer! Please con-
tact us if you have any questions or are able to sign 

up for any of these volunteer opportunities. We look 
forward to seeing you soon!

Kim Reynolds
203-273-8330, <rkrpc5@gmail.com>

Michelle Wheeler
208-301-4198,  <Michelle.Wheeler.39@nd.edu>

From the Corresponding Secretary . . .	
	
	 Notes have been sent on behalf of LND/SMC 
to the following people:

Sympathy

•	 Pam Burish, lm, on the death of her uncle, 
Alan Grea.  

•	 Family of Ann Brinkley, lm, who died in 
March.

•	 Mary Lou Derwent, lm, on the death of her 
cousin Margaret Rose Farrell and on the death 
of her brother-in-law Dr. James Tyler.

•	 Joan Lennon, lm, on the death of her husband 
Chuck.

•	 Loretta DesPres, lm, on the death of her hus-
band Leo. 

•	 Val Bartels on the death of her infant grand-
daughter Ariel Snyder.

•	 Family of Joanne Broden, lm, who died in Au-
gust.

Thinking of You
•	 Elaine Nicgorski, lm, recovery from surgery
•	 Maria Younes, recovery from surgery

  Please contact these individuals on your own 
and keep them in your thoughts. If you need 
contact information for those listed, please call 
the Corresponding Secretary. Please inform the 
secretary of any life events involving LND/SMC 
members. 

Marge Marley,  Corresponding Secretary 
289-9134, <mamarley57@gmail.com>
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Children’s Playgroup Calendar Fall 2019
September 21		  Opening all-family picnic - St. Patrick’s County Park 
Saturday, 11 am - 1 pm	 The playgroup will provide pizza; members, please bring a side/dessert.

September 25		  Stroller Walk - Riverwalk at Central Park
Wednesday, 10:00 am	 Rain location is University Park Mall (Meet by kids’ play area).

October 8			   Matthy’s Farm Pumpkin Patch
Tuesday, 10:00 am		  A hayride to the pumpkin patch, outdoor play area, and farm animals.
				    $7/child over 2 years old.  $3/child younger than 2 (wanting a pumpkin).

October 25			   Playdate - Robinson Community Learning Center 
Friday, 10:00 am		  921 N. Eddy Street, South Bend, IN  46617

November 8			   JOYS Gymnastics Tumble Time
Friday, 10:00 am		  1724 S. Main Street, South Bend, IN 46613

November 22		  Playdate - Robinson Community Learning Center  
Friday, 10:00 am		  921 N. Eddy Street, South Bend, IN  46617
				  

December 5			   Mom’s Night Out - Cookie Exchange (Location To Be Determined)
Thursday, 8:00 pm 	  	

Stay up-to-date with our events!  Email us at <LNDSMCPlaygroup@gmail.com> to join the play-
group email list or to ask questions!  On Facebook, search for Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Play-
group to join our Facebook group.

 Playgroup Coordinators: 

Meghan Reed
Heidi Witte

<LNDSMCPlaygroup@gmail.com>

Photos from Sculpture Park Tour  
	

	 In May, members joined a personal tour of the Charles B. Hayes Family Sculpture Park led by 
Joseph Antenucci Becherer, Director of the Snite Museum of Art at the University of Notre Dame.  With 
paths meandering  through native plantings that change with the seasons and sculptures that draw one 
into contemplation, the park invites repeated visits.

“Tracery,” 2010, Deborah Butterfield



From the Assistant Treasurer . . .
  
 The LND/SMC Remembrance Cards recognize 
special occasions, such as birthdays, anniversa-
ries, graduations or the memory of someone who 
has passed.  Those who have passed are also re-
membered in the LND/SMC Memorial Mass 
each May.
       Remembrance Card gifts are fully tax de-
ductible. All monies raised through the Remem-
brance Card program support the LND/SMC 
Scholarship for Local Women at either Notre 
Dame or Saint Mary’s College. If you would like 
to have one of these cards on hand, contact Mary 
Lou Derwent, <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu>  or 
Corinne DeTrempe, <cdetrempe@yahoo.com>. A 
packet will be mailed to you.

In Memoriam

•	 Doris Bull (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski)

•	 Daniel Malloy (Kwan and Gloria Kim) 

•	 Alan Grea (Thomas and Pamela Burish) 

•	 Anneliese (Hahn) Ebersole (Jerry and Marge 
Marley; Walter and Elaine Nicgorski) 

        
•	 Ariel Snyder (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski; 

Robert and Julie Nelson)

•	 Lois Berry, lm (Jerry and Marge Marley; Walter 
and Elaine Nicgorski)

•	 Polly DeCicco, lm (Robert and Julie Nelson)

In Honor Of
•	 Wini Caponigri-Farquhar, lm (Denise Brenner; 

Walter and Elaine Nicgorski; Harindra and Ra-
vini Fernando; the Creative Cooking Group)

•	 John and Cathy Mathews (Phillip and Carolyn 
Helman)

Margaryta Bondarenko, Assistant Treasurer
<margobondarenko@hotmail.com>
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In Memoriam

Lois G. Berry

October 28, 1932 - March 25, 2019

✙ 

	 Lois was born in South Bend, Indiana, to 
the late Walter and Alice Langford.  She lived 
in South Bend most of her life. In 1955 she 
married William Berry, and the couple lived 
in Vetville while Bill completed his Masters in 
Electrical Engineering at Notre Dame.
	 Lois earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Ele-
mentary Education from Saint Mary’s Col-
lege and a Masters of Education from Indiana 
University in South Bend. She was a lifelong 
educator and taught at St. Monica’s Grade 
School in Mishawaka, but primarily at St. Jo-
seph’s Grade School in South Bend, where 
she shared her passion for learning with her 
many first grade students.
	 Throughout her life Lois was active in her 
faith. She and Bill joined the Christian Fami-
ly Movement, an organization for deepening 
faith, strengthening families and engaging in 
social outreach. They continued in this work 
while Bill taught at Marquette in Milwaukee 
and then in Lafayette, In., where Bill complet-
ed his Ph.D. at Purdue.  They returned to South 
Bend in 1963 and became very involved in the 
PreCana Program.
	 Lois is survived by her husband Bill, daugh-
ter Elizabeth Berry-Kravis, daughter Suzanne 
Berry, son Thomas Berry, six grandchildren, 
two brothers and a sister.  Son William J. Ber-
ry preceded her in death.
	 A Mass of Christian Burial was held on 
March 30, 2019, at the Church of Our Lady of 
Loretto at Saint Mary’s College.                                                                             
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In Memoriam

Joanna Mae Brinkley

July 2, 1932 - March 29, 2019

✙ 

	 Joanna was born in South Bend, Indiana, to 
the late Roland and Johanna (Toth) Kreps.  On 
August 9, 1959, she married George A. Brin-
kley Jr., retired professor from Notre Dame.
	 Ann worked for the FBI in her younger 
years and also became a freelance writer with 
feature articles published in local, regional and 
international periodicals. In 1963 she wrote a 
series of articles for the South Bend Tribune 
entitled “Hoosier in Moscow” from  expe-
riences during the year she and her husband 
lived in Russia, which included the Cuban 
Missile Crisis. She published a second series, 
“Return to Moscow” in 1969.
	 Ann is survived by her husband George, 
her daughter Heidi Ann (Adolph) Stephens, 
grandson Jordan Ramos, several cousins, 
nephews and nieces.
	 Ann was a member of First United Meth-
odist Church, URC of St. Joseph County, His-
toric Landmarks Foundation, Ladies of Notre 
Dame and St Mary’s College and OES Rose 
Croix 569.
	 A service was held in Wake Forest, North 
Carolina.                                                                           

   
In Memoriam

Joanne M. Broden

October 1, 1922 - August 13, 2019

✙ 

	 Born and raised in Indianapolis, Joanne en-
dured scarlet fever at an early age which com-
promised her vision but it never stopped her 
from pursing her education.  She graduated 
from Butler University with a B.A. in English 
in 1945.   She married Thomas F. Broden, Jr., 
in 1949 and they moved to South Bend the fol-
lowing year where they raised their family of 
five children.
	  For over six decades, Joanne devoted her 
time and energy to social services,  women 
and minorities, voter education and access. 
She was a member of St. Augustine Catho-
lic Church, working every Friday at its soup 
kitchen. She served as president of Catholic 
Social Services, was a member of the League 
of Women Voters where she co-organized 
its workshop “What Do We Expect of Our 
Schools?”  She served as president of the La-
dies of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s College   
in 1980-81 and cherished her participation in 
the organization’s service, its efforts to pro-
vide educational opportunities, its cultural 
outings and social events.  She valued the life-
long friendships it nurtured.
	 Joanne is survived by her husband of sev-
enty years, her five children, Judith Hopkin-
son, Thomas Broden III, Timothy Broden, 
Jane Ann Broden, and John E. Broden.  Also 
surviving are nine grandchildren and two 
great-grandchildren.
	 A Mass of Resurrection was celebrated at 
St. Augustine Church in South Bend on Au-
gust 17, 2019 with burial following at Cedar 
Grove Cemetery, Notre Dame, Indiana.



Ladies of Notre Dame & Saint Mary’s College 
2019-2020 Membership Form 

 
1. To join or renew, please: 1) send this form along with a check for $25 payable to LND/SMC for your dues to Jennifer 

Velasco, 51272 Turnwood Lane, Granger, IN 46530   OR   2) submit membership form via LND/SMC website and 
dues via PayPal. 

2. IF ALL YOUR INFORMATION IS THE SAME AS LAST YEAR, CHECK HERE   q 
3. Dues deadline for inclusion in the member directory is Wednesday, October 16, 2019.  
4. You must be a member of LND/SMC to participate in Interest Groups. 

 

Last Name _______________________________First Name __________________________________    
 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________  
  Street Address                                       City       State            Zip Code    

Home Telephone Number _______________________________________________________________    
 

E-mail Address________________________________________________________________________ 
  
 

Are you or your spouse (circle) affiliated with Notre Dame or Saint Mary’s?     Circle  ND  or  SMC    

Department:                                                                                             

Title of position:                         

Campus Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Are you new to the Notre Dame/Saint Mary’s community within the past year?       q Yes  q No 

 $_______ To become a member, please pay annual dues of $25 and 
   make your check payable to LND/SMC. 

$_______        To make a Life Member Sustaining Donation  
   make your check payable to LND/SMC. 

$_______ To make a donation to our Notre Dame Scholarship Fund, 
   make your check payable to University of Notre Dame.* 
 $_______ To make a donation to our Saint Mary’s College Scholarship Fund, 
   make your check payable to Saint Mary’s College. * 

*Please include a separate check for each scholarship donation.   Thank you. 
 

Donors to the Scholarship Funds will be acknowledged in the newsletter. If you do not want your donation publicly 
acknowledged, please check here  q 

 

I am interested in participating in or helping with the following Interest Groups: 
q Afternoon Book Group    q Children’s Playgroup q Creative Cooking Group      
q Duplicate Bridge q Morning Literature Group q Movie Viewing Group 
q Newcomers & Visitors  q Outdoor Adventures Group q Rosary Group 
 
How would you like to receive the LND/SMC newsletter?  Please check one. No check = 1st Class mail               
q Campus Mail     q Electronic Mail      q 1st Class Mail 
  



Support 
the Ladies of Notre Dame 

and 
Saint Mary’s College 

Scholarships for 
Local Women

Each year LND/SMC grants scholarships 
to deserving local women enrolled at 

Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s.

See the Membership Form on page 11 for 
information on how you can contribute, 
making a difference in the lives of these 

young women.
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LND/SMC Elected Officers

President

Susan Farrington
susiefarrington@gmail.com, 203-554-3030

President-Elect

Sarah McDonald
sarahmcdonald316@gmail.com, 616-402-4655

Past President

Meg Mitzel
mmitzel55@gmail.com, 607-797-3065

Program Co-Chairs

Betty Gallagher
gallagherbj@yahoo.com, 574-217-8961

Sarah McDonald
sarahmcdonald316@gmail.com, 616-402-4655
    

Recording Secretary

Peg DeBoer
pdeboerelk@gmail.com, 574-271-4706

Corresponding Secretary

Marge Marley
mamarley57@gmail.com, 574-289-9134

Treasurer

Susan Bowyer
susanbowyer@weichert.com, 574-339-5384

Assistant Treasurer

Margaryta Bondarenko
margobondarenko@hotmail.com, 608-354-8438

Membership Co-Chairs

Crickett Gibbons
crickettgibbons@gmail.com, 919-306-1244

Jennifer Velasco
jdv12@hotmail.com, 574-247-0601

Appointed Board and Other Positions
Chaplain

Father Thomas Blantz, c.s.c.
631-5066

E-mail Coordinators

Elaine Baumbach
embaumbach@comcast.net, 574-243-8438

Marcie Benjamin
marcea.benjamin@gmail.com, 518-527-2894

Appointed Board and Other Positions 

Interest Group Coordinator

Mary Fran Kitz
mfkitz3@gmail.com, 630-750-8849

Life Member Chair

Winnie Caponigri-Farquhar
winifredfarquhar@gmail.com, 574-233-8855

Life Member Advisors

Jo Ann MacKenzie
jam1910@comcast.net, 574-286-8270

Ruth Schmitz
GS4GD3@aol.com, 574-272-5196

Newcomer & Visitor Chair Co-chairs

Catherine Kossler
kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802
Heather Hakanen
hshakanen@gmail.com, 574-273-1783

Newsletter Circulation

Bobbie Corke
rjcorke@gmail.com, 574-277-7098

Newsletter Editor

Linnea Lannon
clanlannon@yahoo.com, 574-300-1783

Parliamentarian

Elaine Nicgorski
nicgor@yahoo.com, 574-234-5157

Playgroup Coordinator

Meghan Reed
meghanreed99@gmail.com, 586-995-0215
Heidi Witte
heidirosewitte@gmail.com, 616-435-7136

Volunteer Coordinators

Kim Reynolds
rkrpc5@gmail.com, 574-383-5730
Michelle Wheeler
mwheele4@nd.edu, 208-301-4198

Website Managers

Rumana Poellabauer
rum_mer2@yahoo.com, 574-271-2223

Gosia Bak-Hill
gobak99@yahoo.com, 574-273-1210



The next deadline for the November newsletter is  
PRIOR to October 25, 2019 
 <clanlannon@yahoo.com>
Dated material.  DO NOT forward

Kaleidoscope
LND/SMC
P.O. Box 116
Notre Dame, IN 46556

Opening Reception

Thursday, September 19, 2019
7:00 pm

Foley’s + O’Neill Hall
(Frank Leahy Entrance of Notre Dame Stadium)

University of Notre Dame

Douglas K. Marsh 
Vice President for Facilities Design and Operations

University Architect
University of Notre Dame

Dana Strait
Vice President for Strategy and Finance

Saint Mary’s College Invite a 

Friend!

Free and open 
to all members 

of the Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s 

Community

For the most current information, visit

www.lndsmc.org


